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Regional Housing

From: Robert Seligman < >

Sent: Wednesday, September 4, 2019 2:50 PM

To: Regional Housing

Subject: 6th Cycle Regional Housing Needs Assessment

Dear Southern California Association of Governments. 

 

I am a resident in West Los Angeles and I have owned my single family residence for over 40 years. I have a few 

comments concerning the 6th Cycle RHNA for our region. 

It is my understanding that the Department of Housing and Community Development (“HCD”) has recently 

indicated that a minimum 6th Cycle housing need for our region is over 1.3 million units.  It is my opinion that 

this greatly overstates the actual housing needs for our region and appears to feed off the push in Sacramento 

for housing based on a “need” to build 3.5 million units. This is clearly pushed by pro-developer interests.  The 

3.5 million figure is based on a flawed McKinsey & Company 2016 report using New York as a reference 

point.  There is a recent Embarcadero Institute report  which points out the flaws in the McKinsey report.  The 

report can be found at https://embarcaderoinstitute.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Californias-3.5M-

Housing-Shortage-Number-Faces-Questions.pdf.   

The real housing needs for the SCAG region are more in line with SCAG’s original RHNA of 430,000 

units.   Most importantly, it appears that the housing development being promoted does not address several 

issues, such as affordability, infrastructure and keeping in tack modest single family residential areas. I urge the 

SCAG to utilize the more reasonable housing units found in the RHNA and to consider how to deal with the 

low income housing crisis and the needs for infrastructure to support such development. 

Thank you. 

 
Robert Z. Seligman 
Robert Z. Seligman, A Law Corporation 

1801 Century Park East, 25th Floor 
Los Angeles, CA 90067 
Telephone:  
Direct Telephone:  
Facsimile:   

_________________________________________________________________ 

This email is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed, and may contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt 
from disclosure under applicable law. If you or your employer do not consent to Internet e-mail messages of this kind, please advise me immediately. If the reader 
of this message is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that 
any dissemination, distribution or copying of the communication is strictly prohibited. If you are not the addressee indicated in this message (or responsible for 
delivery of the message to such person), please do not copy or deliver this message to anyone. In such case, please notify me immediately and delete this 
message. Thank you. 

**************** 
Internal Revenue Service regulations generally provide that, for the purpose of avoiding federal tax penalties, a taxpayer may rely only on formal written advice 
meeting specific requirements. Any tax advice in this message does not meet those requirements. Accordingly, any such tax advice was not intended or written to 
be used, and it cannot be used, for the purpose of avoiding federal tax penalties that may be imposed on you or for the purpose of promoting, marketing or 
recommending to another party any tax-related matters. 

 




